
 

 

June 17, 2025 
 

 

VIA EMAIL TRANSMISSION 
Joe Martini 
Distracted Driver Safety Program, LLC 
228 W. Stone Road 
Villa Park, Illinois 60181 
joe@survailit.com 
 
 
                             Re: Milton Township 

                                            Distracted Driver Safety Program 
                                            Service Agreement 
                                            BCL File No.: 05-807 
 
Dear Mr. Martini: 
 
As you are aware from our discussion, the Law Firm of Bond Conway serves as the Attorneys 
for Milton Township. In connection with that representation, the Distracted Driver Safety 
Program Automated Traffic Enforcement Services Agreement was provided to me to review.  
 
As we discussed, the Township is not authorized, pursuant to Illinois law, to issue citations 
relative to the Illinois Motor Vehicle Code. As a result of that lack of statutory authority, the 
Township does not have the legal authority to utilize the services that are provided for in the 
above-referenced Agreement. Therefore, the Township cannot contract with an entity to operate 
on their behalf with respect to these services. As a result, the Agreement is void. Additionally, it 
does not appear as though the Agreement was ever presented the Town Board for approval, 
which would have been required for such an Agreement. 
 
Kindly consider this correspondence official notice from the Township that the March 24, 2025 
Distracted Driver Safety Program Automated Traffic Enforcement Service Agreement is null and 
void and of no legal effect with respect to Milton Township. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to contact me. I wish you 
all the best in connection with this endeavor. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Patrick K Bond 
Attorney for Milton Township 
 
Cc: Supervisor Higgins-Beard 
       Administrator Johnson 


